Dear Legislators,

I'm writing in strong support of LC18. I supervise programs for a large non-profit in Portland and know from our clients that housing instability during COVID-19 is a serious issue. Client assistance requests come in every day from families who are not able to pay their rent. If the eviction moratorium is lifted, many families will have no way to catch up on rent and could end up houseless in the new year. Please vote to continue the eviction moratorium and provide relief to renters and landlords to keep our families housed and our community stable.

Sincerely, **Amy Corbett** 

Please note my new email address: Amyc@mfs.email

Amy Corbett (she, her) | Chief Program Officer Metropolitan Family Service | www.metfamily.org 1808 SE Belmont Street | Portland, OR 97214 503.688.1762 | cell: 503.329.0291













Helping people move beyond the limitations of poverty, inequity and social isolation.

Moving Lives Forward.

This e-mail, including any attachments, may include confidential and or proprietary information and may be used only by the person or entity to which it is addressed. If the reader of this email is not the intended recipient or his/her authorized

ent, the reader is hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this email is prohibited. If yo seived this email in error, please notify the sender by replying to this message and deleting this email immediate	ou have ely.